
Information

Make sure to keep an eye on our

‘dates for your diary’ to stay

updated with the activities at

Hazlewood.

HAZLEWOOD CPS

Reminders

Contact Info
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Upcoming

We can’t wait to see you all back
bright and early on Monday 6th

January 2025!

Telephone number: 
0191 917 8545

Email:
office@hazlewoodprimary.co.uk

Please do not hesitate to get in
touch using the above details.

A BIG Thank you for all of the
generous Christmas cards and

gifts!

The children have had a
fantastic time at their Christmas

Parties this week!

Year 1 through to Year 6
thoroughly enjoyed The Polar

Express Movie Night after
school. A big Thank you to the

Hazlewood Go Team!

Thank you for all of your support
this week and throughout the

academic year so far.

Have a magical Christmas and
we’ll see everyone in the New

Year!



Attendance and Punctuality 

We are delighted to announce that Year 1B are the winners of
our attendance cup this week with a FANTASTIC 98.9%

A MASSIVE WELL DONE!!

Reminder to all parents and guardians,
If your child has had an instance of vomiting and/or diarrhea
they are permitted to stay off school for 48-hours from their

last episode. If your child returns to school prior to the 48-hour
timeframe you will be contacted to collect your child

immediately.

Please ensure you are following the school absence policy by
leaving a voicemail on the absence line when your child is off

school. Please state the name of your child and reason for
absence.

Failure to comply will result in your child being unauthorised.
Any reoccurring instances will likely end in a meeting with our

Attendance Lead/Deputy Headteacher Ms. Liz Patterson.

School opening/closing times
 Drop off: 08:40-08:50AM

Collection: 15:15PM 



    
Changes

As you may be aware, our SENCO, Mrs. Wilkinson-Brown will be
commencing Maternity Leave from January 2025.

We are currently in the process of recruiting a temporary
replacement to fulfil this SENCO position, updates will be

provided in our upcoming newsletter.

DSL
Mr. Stephane Bommel - Headteacher

Ms. Liz Patterson - Deputy Headteacher
Mrs. Vanessa Coxon - Early Years Lead/Reception Teacher

Mrs. Samantha Bowman - Assessment/Data Pupil Premium Lead/
Year 5 Teacher

Child Protection Important Contact details:
Front Door: 0345 2000 109 (North Tyneside) – Out of Hours:

0191 200 6800
Initial Response: 0191 277 2500 Newcastle Emergency: 999

NSPCC Whistleblowing Advice Line for professionals:
Advice and support to professionals with concerns about how
child protection issues are being handled in an organisation:

Call: 0800 028 0285 or Email: help@nspss.org.uk
Allegations against staff: Designated officer at the Local

Authority/LADO contactable via the Front Door.
Telephone: 0345 2000 109

Staffing

mailto:help@nspss.org.uk


Mellors Catering Menu



  Hamper
Ticket
colour

Ticket no   Pupil   Year

Silver/gold   Yellow   595   Dotty Mudie   Y6

Blue   Pink   243   Isla Carter-Todd   Y2

Purple   Pink    181   Amelia Holmes    Y2  

Green   Pink    201    Huxley Black   Y2  

Pink   Green   637    Noah Napier   Y3  

Orange Pink 210 Zac Cave Y4

Yellow   Pink   333    Leon Bibby   Y1  

Red   Yellow    438    Saxon Scott    Nursery

MerryChristmas!
Congratulations to the below

winners of the colourful hampers!



A message from our Headteacher, Mr. Bommel

Dear Parents and Carers,
 

This time of year is always magical, but what a privilege it is to see the
children’s excited faces, hear their wonderful singing and watch them

count down to the festive season.
 

As Christmas approaches, I would like to thank our staff, the children
and you, our parents and carers for all of your support over the past
year. The festive season is always a time for reflection and the power

of human kindness is never taken for granted, particularly over the
past few months.

 
Despite having to adjust our Christmas performance arrangements,

the children have done a wonderful job, spreading festive cheer
throughout our school and our local community. The children and
staff have worked tirelessly, learning their lines, songs and actions

with endless enthusiasm.
 

All the Christmas experiences have made the countdown to
Christmas such a special time of year at Hazlewood Community

Primary School.
 

On behalf of all of our fantastic Hazlewood Team and Governors, I
would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a wonderful

Christmas; a time for reflection, spending time with your loved ones
and most importantly creating wonderful memories and taking time

to relax.
 

We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Monday
6th January 2025.


